[image: image1.jpg]


[image: image2.jpg]20
> /o




	May 2022
Dear Parents/Guardians,
KING HENRY VIII SCHOOL GOVERNING BODY – VACANCIES FOR PARENT GOVERNORS
The role of governors has become increasingly important.  The governing body of King Henry VIII School (KHS) is currently addressing the very ambitious national educational reform agenda in Wales, and we are looking forward to embracing the change to a new 3-19 school for Abergavenny.  Our governing body ensures that the school’s curriculum meets statutory guidance, that we have clear expectations for the standard of learning behaviours and that our wellbeing provision meets the needs of all learners.   In addition, our governing body is involved in recruiting high-quality staff, setting the annual school budget and preparing and presenting the Annual Report to Parents.  

We are looking for parents/guardians that can make a valuable contribution to what is already a highly effective governing body.  So, if you feel that you would like to take part in the work of the KHS governing body, we would encourage you to express an interest - whatever your background – as it is vital that a governing body is representative of the school’s student intake and has a breadth of experience in the world of work. 

At KHS, our governing body meets every half term at 6pm, plus we have a number of sub-committees that meet at 5pm.  We also have governors that undertake link governor roles aligned to their strengths and interests and to the School Development Plan priorities. 

Training is continually available for all governors, at no cost to the individual, and all governors, new and experienced, can take advantage of the courses arranged, as it is vital to keep up to date with new ideas and legislation.

Parent Governors are elected by the parent body of the school for a four-year term of office, but parents may continue to serve even if their child leaves the school during that time. An election is only required if more parents are interested than there are vacancies on the governing body.  There are currently two vacancies on the governing body of KHS.  
If you feel that you would be interested in serving on the governing body, a nomination form is enclosed to enable you to put your name forward.  Each nominee is invited to make a brief statement in support of their nomination.  In the event of an election, this statement will be circulated to the parent body. Please ensure that any statement is clearly written, in order to avoid problems when being reproduced.

All nominees must be a parent, or legal guardian, of a student registered at the school.  Grandparents of students are not allowed to take part in the election unless they are the legal guardians of the child. No person may serve on more than two governing bodies in any category.  

A person is not permitted to stand as Parent Governor if the following apply.  They are:  
(a) an elected member of the local education authority; 

(b) employed by the local education authority in connection with its functions as a local education authority; or 

(c) paid to work at the school for more than 500 hours in any twelve-month period commencing on 1 August and finishing on 31 July.

The nomination form should be emailed to info@khs.schoolsedu.org.uk for the attention of Mrs T Worthing by 3pm on Friday 27th May 2022.  If nominations exceed the number of vacancies, a secret ballot will be held.  Details of the election will be sent to you, if appropriate.

Yours faithfully,
Mrs S Phillips

Chair of the Governing Body
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